
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 7/25/2017 2:39:09 PM
Subject: FW: 20 Bee street in Charleston

Attachments: water marks payment trail.pdf
20 Bee Comprehensive roof, AC, Grass file..pdf
blue tarps july 2017 (2).jpg

Thoughts?
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 
From: Pamela Sawers [mailto:psawers.ps@gmail.com] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, July 25, 2017 11:18 AM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office ; Pamela Sawers 
Subject: 20 Bee street in Charleston
 
 
To Whom it May Concern
 
I am writing to you about the house located at 20 Bee street in Charleston.
 
This house is dated to be from 1840.
 
In early 2016, roof work was done on this structure. Within a few months the roof was sagging. Now water is 
intruding around the stucco of the chimneys.
 
The HOA has not held meetings when they agreed to do so, so it makes it hard to allocate funds fairly.
 
The HOA tells me they do not want me to talk to them, call them or bother them.
 
I am the one single person that has always lived here since this HOA began.
 
 I would like some dignity in my own home.
 
My investment, the roof over my head, and this historical structure are at risk.
 
Please call me.
 
Pamela Sawers 843-259-0471
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